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Progressive Conservative child care platform: Coalition welcomes 
system-building approach but adequate funding needed to ensure quality
(Moncton, N.B.) August 31, 2010 

The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition welcomes the PC child care platform.

 “The Progressive Conservative party made a historic announcement yesterday by committing to examine how government can shift the way child care is funded in New Brunswick,” said Coalition Chairperson Jody Dallaire. “This announcement coincides with what we recently heard from mothers during our Mothers’ Voices Initiative.”
The Coalition recently published the results of a citizenship engagement project where 80 moms examined three child care funding models: fund the parent, fund the program and fund the system. Participants concluded that the current child care funding model, namely fund the parent, is not meeting their needs. Participants favored a more system-building approach where government funds are invested directly into programs.

“A system-building approach to child care funding has huge potential” adds Dallaire. “We know that flowing government funding directly to programs can deliver results.” For example, in 2001, wage enhancement grants were introduced in New Brunswick and made available to child care programs, with criteria established for increasing staff wages over time. As a result, staff wages went from $6.76 to $7.00 per hour in October 2001 to $14.08 for trained staff and $12.33 for untrained staff in March 2010.

In Canada, outside of Quebec, the majority of public funds flow through a fund the parent model. This approach continues to deliver poor results where only the select few can access a regulated child care space and parent fees remain high. Currently there are only enough regulated child care spaces for 20% of New Brunswick’s children and fees remain out of the reach of many families at $500 to $600 per month per child.
In addition to transitioning to a more systemic approach to government funding, the PC party also committed to raising the number of available spaces by 50% over the next four years, bringing the total number of regulated spaces to 30,000. As of March 31, 2010, there were just over 18 500 regulated child care spaces in the province. It also committed to increasing the number of families that qualify for fee subsidies and increasing staff training. The PC party commits to making a $35 million investment to support its platform.
“To make sure that the government investments deliver quality programs, it is important for the 30,000 spaces to be adequately funded,” concludes Dallaire. 
The Coalition recommends for spaces to be funded at the national average of $3,560 per space, with accountability criteria to lower parent fees, incrementally increase spaces and increase staff wages and training. 
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